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OPERATIONS

139TH REGIONAL SUPPORT GROUP

By Spc Alexandria Duque



MARCH 2020

• At the tail end of March, several guardsmen of the 139th Regional Support Group (RSG) 
were called to serve in response to COVID-19, a nationwide pandemic. The 139th RSG 
quickly set up a Unified Logistics Element and warehouse in Baton Rouge. 



April 2020

• By April, the 139th RSG swiftly moved into action. Operations ranged from packaging 
food at food banks to running test sites to delivering ventilators all over Louisiana. No 
task was too great or diverse for the 139th RSG to handle. 



May 2020

• In May, 139th RSG guardsmen continued their efforts against COVID-19 through daily 
delivery missions. PPE was being delivered as quickly as it was requested all 
throughout Louisiana. 



June 2020

• By June, 139th RSG guardsmen were still running 24 hour operations. Shipments of PPE 
were being delivered and shipped at all hours of the day and through the night. The 
bottom right picture depicts a safety brief being given to a group of night shift drivers.



July 2020

• As July arrived, local support for the guardsmen continued and strengthened. Home 
cooked meals, gift bags, and handwritten notes were given to guardsmen in 
appreciate for their efforts. 



History In The Making

• Thanks to the efforts of every individual guardsman, the 139th Regional Support 
group was able to aid in the fight against COVID-19 with both effectiveness and 

efficiency.  


